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Minutes of the Meeting Held

October 31, 2006

The Delaware Harness Racing Commission’s Rules Committee met for a meeting at Delaware Department of Agriculture, Dover, Delaware at 10:15 a.m. on Tuesday, October 31, 2006.

Committee Members Present

	Beth Steele, Chair
	Hugh J. Gallagher, DDA, Administrator, DHRC

	James Boese, General Manager, Harrington Raceway
	Charles Lockhart, V.P. Harness Racing Dover Downs

	Salvatore DiMario, Executive Director, DSOA
	Jo-Ann Price, Paralegal, DHRC

	Judy Davis-Wilson, Director, DSBF
	Kimberly A. Wilson, Deputy Attorney General


Others Present

	Robert Collison, DHRC Investigator

	Scott Egger, Presiding Judge

	John Eagling, D.V.M, Commission Veterinarian

	Dr. Jay Baldwin, D.V.M., Commission Veterinarian


Committee Members Absent

	Karen Craft, Facilities Manager, Harrington Raceway

	John Hensley, Director of Horse Racing, Dover Downs

	George Staats, Commissioner


Call to Order/Welcome

Chairman Steele called the public session to order at 10:45 a.m., and welcomed those in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes

Mr. DiMario moved to approve the Minutes of October 3, 2006 as written, Mr. Lockhart seconded, and the Motion passed unanimously.  
Discussion Items

· Veterinary Technician:  There has been no progress on discussing obtaining a veterinary tech to draw blood.  A meeting will be scheduled with Secretary Scuse when his schedule allows.  
· Further Discussion of Rule 3: Ms. Davis-Wilson’s suggested changes were discussed.  Rule 3.7.1.16 refers to the actual claiming price.  The program shows a coded class, not the base.  In 3.7.2, insert “be” after “shall also.”  The Judge’s book language comes from the USTA, and is not the property of the track.  The duties were deleted due to redundancy - someone else does them.  The Judges set penalties and maintain the Steward’s List.  Mr. DiMario made a Motion to accept as proposed, Mr. Gallagher seconded, and there was unanimous agreement.  This finishes the discussion of Rule 3.  Approval was also unanimously given to present Rule 3 at the November 14th Commission meeting for insertion in the formal rule making process.  
· Discussion of Rule 8:  
· New Safety Vests Rule:  Horsemen will present comments at the November Commission Meeting.  Vests are now being worn; one of the duties of the new Paddock Patrol Officer is to check for compliance.  The language discussed at the October 17th Commission meeting was re-examined.  There is no industrial vest standard.  Mr. Lockhart suggested the rule merely indicate they must be worn; if at a future time a standard is developed, then it could be added.  Mr. Gallagher concurred; a standard could become obsolete.  Therefore, the Chair and Mr. DiMario suggested the last sentence in 5.1.25.2 be deleted.  There was general agreement.  The violation provision applies to both rules.  Renumbering will reflect the violation as 5.1.2.5.3, safety vests under 5.1.25.2 and helmets under 5.1.25.1.  Mr. Boese made a Motion to approve as suggested, Mr. DiMario seconded.  The Motion passed unanimously.  Corrected proposed language will be available for the next Commission Meeting.  
· Rule 8.4.3/Suggested Detention Rule:  A quarantine involves many elements, but it is currently is at the option of an owner/trainer.  A provision should be made whereby the judges can instruct by ruling for horses to go into detention.  
· 8.4.3.2.1:  Delete in its entirety, and renumber remaining sections.  
· 8.4.3.1:  Delete “hot walker”. A sign should be posted limiting access to two people at any time in the area.
· Replace “detention” with “testing area” in all sections of 8.3 and 8.4.
· New 8.8.2.5:  The word after “laboratory” should be “for.” Mr. DiMario felt the horsemen have a right to not pay for a test which could incriminate them.  Ms. Wilson will look into a Fifth Amendment challenge.  The tracks currently pay for testing costs; Mr. Lockhart felt probable cause might justify the State paying.  The Chair suggested in the event the test is positive, costs be reimbursed by the trainer, or if negative, the State absorbs the cost.  Mr. Gallagher will obtain Kentucky’s rules, as they’ve dealt with this issue, and will research the turn around time for EPO tests.  EPO language needs to be discussed at the next Commission meeting and needs to be carefully worded to avoid being overbroad. Mr. Gallagher will consider “once you’ve entered a horse to race” (from Mr. DiMario), “once you’ve applied to race” (from Mr. Lockhart), “once you’ve applied for a license in the state” and the final suggestion of “or from a period 45 days from entry.”
Action Items for Next Meeting

Mr. Gallagher will prepare a memo on EPO issues and send this to Committee members for their consideration and feedback prior to the November Commission meeting.  
Upcoming Meetings
DHRC 

November 14, 2006
10:15 a.m. Dover Downs – Festival Buffet Rm. B
Rules Committee
November 28, 2006
10:15 a.m. DDA – Secretary’s Conference Rm.
Adjournment

At 12:25 p.m., having no further business, Ms. Davis-Wilson moved to adjourn, Mr. DiMario seconded, and the Motion passed unanimously.  
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